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NOTICE OF PROPOSED READOPT EMERGENCY RULEMAKING
INDUSTRIAL HEMP FEES PROPOSED EMERGENCY REGULATION

DPH-22-002E

Pursuant to Government Code section 11346.1(a)(2), and California Code of 
Regulations, Title 1, section 48, notice is hereby given that the California Department of 
Public Health (Department) proposes to readopt on an emergency basis Chapter 5 in 
Title 17, California Code of Regulations, Division 1

This emergency readoption notice is being provided to initiate a 30 day public comment 
period. A copy of the text of the proposed readopt emergency regulations are enclosed 
and also available for review on the Department’s website at: 
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/OLS/Pages/DPH-22-
002E_Industrial_Hemp_Fee_Page.aspx 

Written comments pertaining to this proposal, regardless of the method of transmittal, 
must be received by Office of Regulations by November 18, 2022, which is hereby 
designated as the close of the written comment period. Comments received after this 
date will not be considered timely.

Written comments must be submitted as follows:
1. By email to: regulations@cdph.ca.gov. It is requested that email transmission of

comments, particularly those with attachments, contain the regulation package
identifier “DPH-22-002E” in the subject line, to facilitate timely identification and
review of the comment;

2. By fax transmission to: (916) 636-6220;
3. By postal service or hand delivered to: California Department of Public Health,

Office of Regulations, 1415 L Street, Suite 500, Sacramento, CA 95814.

All comments, including email or fax transmissions, should include the regulation 
package identifier, DPH-22-002E “Industrial Hemp Fees” along with your name and 
your mailing address or email address in order for the Department to provide copies of 
any notices for proposed changes to the regulation text on which additional comments 
may be solicited.  Inquiries concerning this notice may be directed to Dawn Basciano of 
the Office of Regulations at Dawn.Basciano@cdph.ca.gov

In any inquiry, please identify the action by using the Department regulation 
control number, DPH-22-002E.
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